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COUNCIL             26 NOVEMBER 2020  
 

AMENDMENT 1 TO MOTION 2  
 

Proposed by:  Councillor Jayne Cowan  
  
Seconded by:  Councillor Joel Williams 
 
 

1. This council regrets the ill-advised closure of Castle Street to all traffic and the 
lack of consultation in advance of the closure. 
 

2. We note the disruption caused by the closure. 
 

3. We furthermore express concern about the extra car miles now being driven 
and the negative effect on the environment. 
 

4. The Council resolves to open Castle Street as soon as can be done in 
practical terms in January 2021, whilst preservice safe cycling lanes. 
 

We call on the Cabinet to ensure that all proposed major future road closures 
undertake a consultation with affected businesses and residents.  If COVID is 
still present, meetings can take place electronically and the Council must 
make full use of social media to ensure that all views are taken into 
consideration. 
 

 

The Motion would read as follows: 
 

1. This council regrets the ill-advised closure of Castle Street to all traffic and the 
lack of consultation in advance of the closure. 
 

2. We note the disruption caused by the closure. 
 

3. We furthermore express concern about the extra car miles now being driven 
and the negative effect on the environment. 
 

4. The Council resolves to open Castle Street as soon as can be done in 
practical terms in January 2021, whilst preservice safe cycling lanes. 
 

We call on the Cabinet to ensure that all proposed major future road closures 
undertake a consultation with affected businesses and residents.  If COVID is 
still present, meetings can take place electronically and the Council must 
make full use of social media to ensure that all views are taken into 
consideration. 

 

 


